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Vestry Meeting Minutes
11/4/21
1. Prayer
Following the Opening Prayer by Fr. Alex, the meeting was called to order.
2. Motion
A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Mark Bellingham to approve the Vestry meeting minutes (after final corrections were made) from the 9/30/21 Vestry meeting as submitted by Jean Lamm.   Motion unanimously carried.
.
3. Financial Report
Fr. Andy was unavailable, so Robbie Matamoros led a discussion regarding the Redemption Church financials (Profit & Loss Statement, Rooted to Reach Usage Statement and Cash/Investment Fund Balance Statement, all as of September 30th, 2021).  She noted that the Rooted to Reach Fund stands at $715,02 after September expenses for rent, painting, external sign deposit, and tables & cloths for the multi-purpose room.  She also said that we received the TI reimbursement from PURE for $13,500 in September as well. She stated that the 2nd PPP loan has now been forgiven.  She also noted that a lot of the recent expenses are not ongoing expenses.
4. Motion
A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Robbie Matamoros to approve
the September 2021 financial report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
5.  Building Update 
Mark Bellingham led a discussion regarding updates on our building status.  He said that the firewall work accidentally cut all of the glass breakage alarms in our and PURE’s window offices. It was difficult to determine exactly where the cut was, but it was finally fixed, at a cost of $2,000, which PURE has agreed to pay. 
He also mentioned that, now that we have a custom cart for our portable street signs, the ushers have taken over putting out these signs on Sunday mornings.  
He said that our external building sign has now been installed but that the dark blue color in the lettering turns to a blue green color when the sun hits it just right (on an overcast day, the colors are just fine).  He said that he is fine with it as is, and the vestry agreed that it still looks really good, but the Vestry decided to take another look at it on Sunday in the sunlight and they will let Mark know then if they still agree.  Mark will advise the sign company on Monday as to our final decision on whether or not they will need to repaint the sign (this would entail removing the letters, repainting & reinstalling them, at a cost tba). Even if we picked a different color blue, there is no guarantee that it will not change colors as well.
Mark said that the Phase II construction plan (including the AV) has been submitted to the City for approval on November 2nd.  The cost of this construction is $44,800.  The AV cost is still to be determined (possibly around $3,000).  Additional costs for mounting brackets for our existing speakers, TV monitors & their mounting brackets & a media cart are estimated at $3,200. The cost for our storage room curtains is still to be determined.
The construction plan includes: the new wall installation between the sanctuary & narthex, two 4’ doors for the entry way into the sanctuary, separate lighting for sanctuary & narthex as well as several additional wall outlets, a pocket door in the new wall for altar guild access to sanctuary, additional sprinkler head in narthex, exit sign for above sanctuary door, attachment of our large cross to the new wall and removal of wall behind altar and in entry way to building.
Building costs for October 2021 were as follows: mounting brackets for our existing speakers $700, TV/monitor $750, Altar Guild mirror $125, inclement weather entry way carpet $325 and copy machine recycling fee $150. 
We will be buying two additional TV/monitors for an additional $1,600 (including mounting brackets) and a metal media cart (cost tba).  We will also need to pay the remaining balance on our external sign (approx. $3,000).
November building plans are: obtain an AV installation cost estimate for Phase II, await City’s response/approval for our submitted permit, purchase additional AV hardware & purchase storage room curtains & rod. Curtains to include one black and one of each of the 4 colors of the church seasons to match the pulpit hanging & clergy stoles (red, white, green & purple).
6. Website Update
Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding the church website.  He said that he and Deacon Matt agree that our church website is very ineffective and needs to be completely reworked.  He has gotten an estimate from a company he has used before for building a new website, at a cost of around $3,000.  He proposed that the Vestry consider approving this expense from the church’s operating account.
7. Motion

A motion was made by Nathan Dean and seconded by Robbie Matamoros to approve the expense of building a new church website at a cost of around $3,000 and funding it from our operating account.   Motion unanimously carried.
8. Bylaws/Records Update
Nathan Dean led a discussion regarding our Bylaws and Records update.  He said that we need both a member list and a voting member list (which our staff is working on).  He said that Fr. Alex is in charge of the list of members who are here & active.  He also said that Fr. Andy is in charge of determining which members are actively giving of their treasure, and that the criteria for voting members is that they have contributed at least $1,000 in six months or have contributed consecutively for 6 months.  He also said that Fr. Alex, Fr. Andy & Robbie Matamoros are in charge of determining which members are giving of time &/or talent.  Nathan said that the Records Committee consisted of he, Fr. Alex & Fr. Andy.  He said that the Nominating Committee needs to be formed as soon as possible and needs to consist of two Vestry members and one non-Vestry member.  Terre Michaels and Dave Cinclair volunteered to be a member.  Fr. Alex and the Jr. & Sr. Wardens are to determine who and how to pick the non-Vestry Nominating Committee member.
Elections are to be held in February at the annual Parish meeting.  Vestry Nominees need to be decided on by mid-December, as they need to be presented to the congregation at least two weeks before the annual meeting.  As two Vestry spots are opening up, there need to be at least three nominees.

The Vestry agreed that we need to keep the voting requirements as transparent as possible and we should announce them during church services, in the bulletin, in pamphlets, in emails, on our website and in members classes. Members need to know the answers to these questions: How do I join a Nominating Committee?  How do I know if I am a voting member?
9. Motion

A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by April Kreimeyer to appoint Nathan Dean as timekeeper for the Nominating process.   Motion unanimously carried.
10. Finance/Budget Committee Update

Kasey McCampbell was not available to give us the update for the 2022 budget, so Robbie Matamoros led this discussion.  She said that this Committee met three times already since it’s formation, and each time they all prayed for God’s wisdom and provision.  They will be meeting quarterly.  
The committee has estimated that tithing will be at about $25,000 per month for next year due to expected new growth in membership. Currently tithing is at about $17-18,000.  They have projected 5% more giving units (members) & a possible increase in giving from existing members.  They believe that we need to use this upcoming year to build up our membership and trust the Lord financially.  They also believe that money follows vision. They have set our 2022 total budget at $286,000.
The committee believes that we need to hire a new full time Youth Minister for our older kids who will also handle events in our community and socials for all ages, which will be great for member involvement in the church. Salary for this position is set at an estimated $50,000 per year.
11. Motion

A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by April Kreimeyer to approve the 2022 budget as submitted.  Motion unanimously carried.
12. Mission District Update

Fr. Alex led a discussion regarding the Mission District update.  He informed the Vestry that the diocese involvement regarding the Mission District is on hiatus at this time.  It appears that there was some opposition from other churches due to some seemingly unfounded objections and accusations regarding Christ Church’s leadership involvement.
Fr. Alex, Fr. Paul & Bishop Todd are all still in favor.

13. Motion
                              A motion was made by Dave Cinclair and seconded by Margareta Coveney to close 
                              the meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
14. Closing Prayer

Fr. Alex closed in Prayer.
The next scheduled meeting will be December 2, 2021
 (Due to a conflict with the Thanksgiving Holiday)
Respectfully submitted,

Jean Lamm
Clerk of the Vestry
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